April 18th, 2014

Monthly membership meeting

People present: Kaiti Shelton, Aleeha Dudley, Lillie Pennington, Ryan Silvera, Emily Pennington, Abby Bolling, Mary Fernandez

The President Kaiti Shelton called the meeting to order. 
The meeting focused on legislative issues, and Mary Fernandez was the speaker. 
TEACH Act: Technology education access in college and higher education, it wants to establish specific guidelines and standards of accessibility in college classrooms. It is another way for universities to comply with existing laws. There is a good explanation of the TEACH act on change.org under Jamie Principado's name. Senator Elizabeth Warren sponsored the bill in March, so it will hopefully be voted upon this year. 
For what you can do: There will be future requests to contact your Congresspeople about the TEACH act, so telling these people why the TEACH act is important to you. 
Questions about the TEACH act were then answered. 

Fair Wages for Disabilities Act: There is a law that says that if an imployer wants to hire someone with a disability they are able to pay someone with a disability a lower wage. Companies are now abusing this law by hiring those with a disability that are doing the same work as their sited a counterparts but are being paid less. The NFB is working to get this law repealed. 

Motion to Adjourn, moved by Emily, seconded by Aleeha

